East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting – 30 June 2014

	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present:  , Mike Gardner (DVO), Bob Haskins (LEI), John Hurley (DVO), Ranald Macdonald (DVO), Viv Macdonald (DVO), Pauline Olivant (NOC), David Olivant (NOC), Hilary Palmer (NOC), Chris Phillips (LEI), Amanda Roberts (LOG), Mark Webster (NOC), John Woodall (NOC).

	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Ursula Williamson (LEI) and Judith Holt (DVO).

	

	2
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 24th March 2014 – The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.

	

	3
	Website version of minutes – It was agreed the website could take the minutes as is.

	Mike to inform webmaster.

	4
	Actions Outstanding from previous minutes

5 – Junior squad will be discussed as part of the EMOA Treasurers Report
6 – Development Day. DVO and LEI stated prefer around every 18 months; NOC would like on annual basis; still want the annual Planners / Controllers day; Will look at whether we need a Regional Coaching Day (to both educate coaches and to provide training for members).

	.

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report
Overall the majority of the budget is on track, pretty much in line with expectations.

However, there is one major area that is a concern – the Junior Squad - a note from Robert Parkinson with comments from Mark Webster had been circulated before the meeting.

The problem is that the Junior Squad expenditure this has exceeded income by about £2,000. This is a major problem as we cannot maintain that sort of deficit over any longer period.

The reason for this is that in the past the Junior Squad has been provided with a minibus at no cost for trips. Now they have to hire minibuses and these are not cheap. The alternative is to use a lot of parents/coaches cars which necessitates a lot of petrol costs.

There have been problems in setting budgets for individual trips as often attendees are not known until the last minute.

Problems are further complicated as Richard will be doing less work with the Junior Squad next year.

There are two main events per annum that it is felt the Junior Squad needs to attend – Junior Inter-Regionals and Hawkshead. These cost around £1200 per annum this year.

There needs to be more local training events in the future as can’t afford to continue to fund the current level of activity. Also need to ensure that attendees pay in advance so that ensure the costs are recovered as well.

The committee agreed that there needed to be a better outline plan in place so that the costs were managed in advance and that pre-payment would be required to book places on the training activities. East Midlands committee would then provide a subsidy based on an agreed plan. They were happy to fund the Junior Squad on that basis. The plan should be developed and made available in EMEWS. In addition we need to request “parents” to assist as much as possible in keeping the costs down

It was pointed out that when some kids are taken on rugby tours for a weekend their parents were being asked to subsidise the tour with £300. In our case we were currently just requesting £50 for a weekend away.

It was suggested that as part of the Development Plan we need to look at what is the best way forward to develop an approach to support the Junior Squad.

Pauline will talk to Steve about this and ensure we can get a plan in place for the Junior Squad next year.

Applications for Funding
There were 4 applications for funding which would need to be met out of the 2014/15 budget.

It was agreed that the same basic principles that we have used in the past should remain in place. That is:

EMOA would provide 1/3 of the cost of the tour, for a maximum of 2 applications a year from one individual.

Each individual would be requested to provide a report for EMEWS based on the tour.

It was agreed that there was no maximum figure for any grant but that this may be reviewed on an on-going basis.

In special circumstances the committee could award more than 2 grants for an individual.

The committee could approve grants if 3 of the 4 senior officers agree.

The Treasurer believes that the grants requested will be similar to previous year and so the budget for next year will be set at a similar level for funding.


	Chris Philips (as Development Lead) to work with the Junior Squad on best way to fund it going forward.

Pauline Olivant to talk to Steve and Richard about developing a plan for the Junior Squad activities next year

Mark Webster to propose an updated budget for 2014/15 that supports a more realistic budget for the junior squad

	6.
	Development
a. Ranald stated that after the Controllers course on the Development Day he wanted to formally approve Paul Addison, Dave Chaffey, and Kevin Lomas for Grade C Controllers as long as they undertook an Event Safety course. Simon Starkey is approved as he is already taken the Event Safety course. Their names have been submitted to Ernie Williams to add to the national list.
b. Forthcoming Events & Activities 

i) Planners/Controllers Conference – The event is planned for October 4th 2014, at Rushcliffe. Barry Elkington will lead a session with exercises before lunch and de-briefs after. Also looking for best and worst legs of the year to be discussed. May also consider having an overview of the JK planning.     
ii) Regional Coaching Day – Hilary to write to coaches in the clubs to see what they want.
iii) Welfare & Safeguarding – Judith Holt wants to run a session in East Midlands as a trial. It is suggested that this would be run 7-9pm on an evening. It would be targeted at those looking at Welfare in each club. East Midlands agreed they would support the running of the session in East Midlands. Venue suggested was Clifton but left open to Judith to organise.

	Mike to ensure Planners / Controllers Conference is publicised in EMEWS

Hilary Palmer to contact club coaches to review approach to Coaching Day

Judith Holt to organise Welfare & Safeguarding session

	7.
	Correspondence
Mike Gardner had requested on behalf of DVO that the event at Abbotsholme be nominated as the first East Midland Sprint Champs. The event is on 29th November 2014.

This was agreed by the meeting. 


	

	8.
	Fixtures
a. EMOA League 2014 

All going well currently.

Only recent problem was at Burrough Hill event one competitor was heard in the forest shouting and swearing loudly. Also we have had a number of instances lately of officials being abused by competitors. It is important that competitors remember there are juniors and none-orienteers present when orienteering. It may be worth club newsletters reminding folk about not bringing the sport in to disrepute.
b. 2014 Urban League
There have had to be a number of changes to event dates which are to be highlighted in EMEWS. Otherwise all going well.

c. Night League
All 4 clubs have expressed an interest in running events for a Night League. We are awaiting Paul to determine league and scoring system.
d. Future major Events in EMOA - 

i) 26 October 2014 Midland Championships at Longshaw Estate (DVO) – DVO have now got a controller.
ii) 29 November 2014 – First East Midland Sprint Champs – Abbotsholme (DVO)
iii) 15 March 2015 CompassSport Cup (NOC) at Sherwood Pines - OK
iv) Yvette Baker Trophy Round in 2015 – Need to propose an event for this sometime between March and May. Review fixtures and propose at next meeting.
v) 29 November 2015 - East Midlands Champs 2015 – Birchens Edge (DVO).
vi) 27 February 2016 - British Night Champs 2016 – Cademan Woods (LEI) – Awaiting a terrain assessment.
vii) 28 February 2016 - Midlands Champs 2016 – Sherwood Forest (NOC).

e) Future Possible Events

i) British School Score Champs 2017 – It is due to be in East Midlands. LEI have written to Fixtures Secretary indicating they would like to host the event
ii) Junior Inter-Regional Champs 2018 – EMOA are scheduled to host this. Would like more input from Richard Robinson on what he thinks is required and then ask clubs for areas and organisers. Need clubs to think about where we could use as a base.
iii) Midland Champs 2018 – LOG have volunteered Burleigh as a possible venue. LEI had also volunteered to host the event.

v) British Sprints / Middles 2019 – LOG stated can help out at a major event in similar way to JK. Areas such as Stoke Rochford and Harlekstone being considered.

vi) British / British Relays – Wales are due to host with our help in 2021 or 2022.

NOC would like to see us formalise a set of all types of events as East Midland Champs. We should have score and now sprint as well as long. Probably need to consider formalising middle as well.


	Mike to ensure updates highlighted in EMEWS
Paul to determine events and plan for Night League 2014/15
Ranald to check with Paul on latest status

Club Reps to consider where we could use for JIRCs as a base.
Mike to ask in EMEWS

	9
	Reports:
National Forest
Roy Denney had provided the latest National Forest Report in advance of the meeting.

It was also reported that the chief executive of the National Forest, who had been very supportive of orienteering, has now left their post.

Coaching
Hilary Palmer reported that she had continued to mentor level 2 coaching and this had gone well. She urged club reps to think if others have done level 1 in their club and could now advance to level 2 (or anyone with relevant experience could go straight to level 2)

	Club Reps to consider if there are members who can benefit from level 2 mentored coaching.



	10
	EMEWS: The next EMEWS will be out in a couple of weeks’ time as Mike has had to work away for last couple of weeks

	

	11
	Any Other Business: 

Pauline Olivant had a number of the old EMOA colour coded badges. The ones remaining were for the longer courses. There were none left for the shorter courses. As far as Pauline was concerned no-one had requested a badge in the last 5 years. It was agreed that Pauline could throw out the remainder of the badges.

Ranald again reminded everyone that this was his last meeting as chairman. He would not be continuing next year.

Mike Hamilton email implied that competitors at events were not insured if they had not joined BOF after 3 events. A couple of other points raised in the email was that we should not act as a travel agent (we can recommend a school but not book on someone’s behalf for accommodation) and that we should really maintain a list of ALL helpers at events for 5 years (note: this includes those who do not run)

	All to try to look for an EMOA chairman for next year



	12
	Dates and venues for future meetings:
All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m.

The next meeting is the AGM scheduled for Monday 15 September 2014.

The next committee meeting is scheduled for Monday 20 October 2014.

	John Woodall to book hall for next committee meeting (20 October).


Meeting closed at 9:12pm


